
Northern Athletics Annual Open Meeting 11 November 2012  

 

Northern Athletics held a well attended and successful Annual Open Meeting at Trafford on 

11th November. Reports from the disciplines on championships and team performances 

generated debate. Derek Nicholson accepted in the invitation to be President for the coming 

year and this was warmly applauded by the meeting. 

  

  

Derek Nicohlson (left) President of 

Northern Athletics 2012/13 with retiring 

President  Bill McGuirk  

 
 

 


